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Diary Dates It has been great to see so many of our pupils accessing the 
lunchtime and after school clubs. The clubs have proved to 
be very popular and if your child hasn’t signed up to an after 
school club, do remind them that they can turn up to any 
lunchtime clubs on offer without a booking. 

Children in Years 5 and 6 were selected to visit the famous 
author Tom Palmer today. They had the opportunity to listen 
to him talk about his new book ‘Resist’ and answer any     
questions they had about how he became an author. We hope 
that the children have been inspired by this visit and of 
course we have ensured that our school library is now topped 
up with his books for all of our pupils to enjoy.  

Yesterday, a group of students from across the school were 
selected to represent St. Andrew’s at the Calderdale Boccia 
Tournament. Boccia is a game which is quite similar to bowls 
and is designed for athletes of all abilities to participate. A 
huge well done to the children who took part, they were a 
credit to our school. 

 

                    Mrs Jocelyn, Head of School 

St. Andrew’s C of E Junior School Newsletter 

 

 

PTA Update 

Last year’s Summer Fayre raised an amazing £549.  

This year the PTA are raising money to buy each child a new book 
for Christmas and they hope to raise funds to help with improving 
the trim trail in the playground. Further information around this 
will follow.  

The next PTA event is the Christmas Fayre on Thursday 1st       
December. If you (or someone you know) would like to book a stall, 
the PTA are charging £10 per table with all money raised going to 
the PTA.  Please get in touch with the PTA for more details or 
pass your information to the school office. 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday 5th Oct &   
Thursday 6th Oct    

 Parents Consultation Eve  in 
school 3.45pm—5.45pm 

 

Friday 14th Oct 

Coffee Morning 9am—10am 

 

Monday 17th Oct 

Harvest Festival Assembly 

 

Tuesday 18th Oct 

Nasal Flu Spray 

 

Weds 19th Oct—Fri 21st Oct 

Year 6 Robinwood Trip 

 

Friday 21st Oct 

Always Assembly 2.45pm 

 

Friday 21st Oct 

School Closes for Half Term 

 

Monday 31st Oct 

School Closed—Training Day 

 

Tuesday 1st Nov 

School re-opens 

 



Parents’ Evening 
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Dear Lord, 

Children in the streets, 
children in houses, give 
them love, give them a 

true home.  
 

They are gifts of the 
Lord to every parent on 
earth. They are precious 
little ones who love with a 

big heart.  
 

Give them love, give them 
a home. For they deserve 
a life they can call their 

own. 

 

Amen.  

Our Parents’ evenings will be on Wednesday 5th and 
Thursday 6th October.  A link has been sent to      
enable parents/carers to book an appointment.  
Please book your appointment asap as the booking 
system will close on Monday 3rd October at 12 
noon. Please contact the  office if you would like 
any support with booking a time.  The appointments 
are face to face in school and are an opportunity 

for you to meet your child’s class teacher and discuss how they 
have settled into their new class.  

 

Chat around the table 

This half term we have been thinking about   
Harvest and who we can support during the   
Harvest Festival. Can your child identify       
charities which are in the local area? Perhaps 
they could spot which charities are supported in 
our local supermarkets or which charities they 
think school should support during Harvest.  

Harvest Festival 

On Monday 17th October we will be celebrating Harvest with a  
special Harvest Festival Worship in school. Unfortunately, due to 
the space in the hall, we are unable to invite parents/carers to this 
celebration. We would like to ask that during the week beginning 
Monday 10th October, children bring in a donation to support the 
wonderful support that Brighouse Central Foodbank provide.     
Suggested items include;  

Tinned veg 

Tinned fruit 

Tinned meat curry, chilli, ham, mince in gravy 

Fray Bentos pies 

Toilet roll 

Baby food 

Children can bring the items into their classrooms. 

.St Martin’s Church, Brighouse are holding their Harvest Sunday 
Service on  

2nd October at 10.45am.   

All welcome  



Healthy Holidays Activities 
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Lots of families have benefitted from the Healthy Holidays activities 
which run throughout the school holidays. It’s worth keeping a close eye 
on what’s coming up in the future holidays and reserving a space if you’re 
interested in any of the events. Whilst the events are free to some   
eligible families, there are lots of discounted places available for those 
families not eligible for the free support.  

See https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/community-and-living/
healthy-holidays-calderdale for more details. 

The Healthy Start Scheme 

 

Support for families: The Healthy Start scheme is available to help      
support families buy healthy food and vitamins. This is available for       
eligible families who are more than 10 weeks pregnant or have a child    
under the age of 4. Other forms of support are also available.  

 

Go to https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/community-and-living/
money-and-wellbeing-calderdale#children to find out more.  

 Reminder — Nasal Flu Vaccinations 

The Immunisation Team are visiting school on 18/10/22 to administer the flu vaccine. Please click 
on the link below to see the letter and  find the link to enable you to give consent or to state you 
do not consent.  A response is required from every parent.   

https://immunisation.cht.nhs.uk/vaccinations/flu  

Support into Employment & Training 

There are local organisations who help       
residents of all ages get into work,              

apprenticeships and training. For more details 
go to: 

 https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/
community-and-living/money-and-wellbeing-

calderdale#employment  

Sleep Matters 

Does your child need a bed, a mattress or 
both? We have been sent information from a 

local charity to end bed poverty.  If your child 
needs this then please speak to either Mrs 

Jocelyn or Mrs Brearley.  Any requests made 
will be dealt with discreetly and with no other 
members of the school community knowing. We 
want to ensure that all of the children in our 
care get the best sleep possible and if we can 

help with this we will.  

  

https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/community-and-living/healthy-holidays-calderdale
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/community-and-living/healthy-holidays-calderdale
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/community-and-living/money-and-wellbeing-calderdale#children
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/community-and-living/money-and-wellbeing-calderdale#children
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/community-and-living/money-and-wellbeing-calderdale#employment
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/community-and-living/money-and-wellbeing-calderdale#employment
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/community-and-living/money-and-wellbeing-calderdale#employment


                        Polite Reminders 
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Breakfast Club 

Our Breakfast Club opens at 7.45am. Please do not send your child to the out 
of school provision before this time. 

 

Car Park  

Our car park is for staff only. It is not safe for our pupils to walk through. Please avoid using this 
car park, particularly when picking up from after school care. We understand that parents/carers 
are often in a hurry but the car park is dark and has hidden spots making it difficult for drivers to 
see if a child was stood there. Please keep your child safe by abiding by this request.  

 

School Gates / School Opening Times 

Our school gates to the playground open at 8.30am and the classroom doors open ten minutes     
before the school day starts at 8.40am. Our school day officially starts at 8.50am. Please do not 
arrive at school before our doors open unless you are using our Breakfast Club. We open our doors 
10 minutes early to allow parents or carers time to get to the Infant School. It is not necessary to 
arrive at school before 8.40am as it causes congestion on the paths meaning that families need to 
walk on Waterloo Road to get around families waiting by the gate. The ten minute drop off window 
should provide a sufficient amount of time to drop off your child. Thank you for your                  
understanding. 

ensuring all of our staff and governors have annual safeguarding training and by putting pictures 
of our school Designated Safeguarding Leads (DSLs) around school so that children know who to 
go to if they have a concern.  

We would also like to remind parents not to park on the yellow lines outside 
school so that our pupils can cross Waterloo Road safely.  

We keep our children safe by . . . . . 

Open days at St Andrew’s Infant & Junior Schools 

 

Our Infant School is holding Open Days on Saturday 8th October and Thursday 17th November 
for parents and carers who have children who would be starting Reception in September 2023. If 
you have a child or know a child who will start school next year, please encourage them to attend.  

 

An Open Day will also be held at our Junior School on Thursday 17th November for  parents / 
carers of Year 2 children who will go into Year 3 in September 2023. 

                    10.00am—12pm and 1.30pm—4.30pm 

 

           Please see the poster attached to the newsletter for more information. 
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Year 6 Secondary School Application Deadline 

If your child is in Year 6 and you have not yet completed the online application for 
secondary school and need support with this, please speak to the school office or 
our Learning Mentor (Mrs Brearley) and they will be happy to help you.   

The deadline for Y6 parents/carers to complete the secondary school  application is 31st October 
2022.  Please click on the link below for those who live in Calderdale. 

 https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-learning/schools/admissions  

Please note that pupils who live outside of Halifax (e.g. Huddersfield or Bradford postcode) need 
to apply through the Local Authority where they live and NOT CALDERDALE.  

Children from St. Andrew’s Junior School are prioritised on Brighouse High’s Admissions Criteria, 
however, I must stress the importance of completing the application form online on time to      
guarantee a place at Brighouse High School.  

Dates for 2022 Secondary Schools Open Evenings 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Date and time 

Brighouse High School Thursday 6th October. 

Calder High School Thursday 6th October (5.30 to 8pm). 

The Crossley Heath School Tuesday 21st June (5 to 8pm). 

The North Halifax Grammar School Thursday 23rd June (5 to 8pm). 

Park Lane Academy Wednesday 28th September (6.15 to 

The Brooksbank School Sports College Thursday 22nd September (6 to 

The Halifax Academy Wednesday 5th October. 

Rastrick High School Thursday 29th September. 

Todmorden High School Thursday 13th October (6 to 8pm). 

Trinity Academy Halifax Thursday 9th June (5.15pm); 

Trinity Academy Grammar Wednesday 14th September. 

Ravenscliffe High School Tuesday 27th September (4 to 5pm); 

and Thursday 29th September (10 to 

Lightcliffe Academy Wednesday 28th September. 

Ryburn Valley High School Thursday 13th October. 

https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-learning/schools/admissions
http://www.brighouse.calderdale.sch.uk/
https://www.calderlearningtrust.com/
https://www.crossleyheath.org.uk/
http://www.nhgs.co.uk/
https://parklane.org.uk/
http://www.bbs.calderdale.sch.uk/
https://www.thehalifaxacademy.org/
http://www.rastrick.calderdale.sch.uk/
http://www.todhigh.co.uk/
http://www.trinityacademyhalifax.org/
https://sowerby.trinitymat.org/
http://www.ravenscliffe.calderdale.sch.uk/
http://www.lightcliffeacademy.co.uk/
http://www.rvhs.co.uk/


  

Page 6 

We currently have vacancies for both a Catering Manager and a Higher Level Teaching Assistant 
(HLTA) at our Infant School. Please see the information below and visit their website for all        

relevant documents. If you have any questions about the roles, please contact the Infant School 
office. Please be mindful, the closing dates for both vacancies is 9am on Monday 17th October. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                          

Vacancies 
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Open Day Poster 
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Calderdale Openminds CAMHS have created a range of new parent workshops to support a wide 
variety of concerns that many parents may be experiencing. 

All workshops are via Zoom and are totally free. 

The courses are running on dates in 2022/2023. 

Please take a look at the link below and follow the instructions to book your place in any you may be 
interested in. 

https://openmindscamhs.org.uk 

Click on the tab at the top of the page – Parent/Carer workshops 

Click on the required workshop and book a free place via the link 

 

Courses available are – 

Supporting & Understanding Anxiety 

Understanding & supporting low mood 

Self- harm awareness 

Managing emotions 

Teenage brain 

Sleep difficulties 

Understanding Autism traits 

Sensory Difficulties 

Difficult Behaviours 

Supporting self-esteem 

Social Media & Wellbeing  

Supporting Transition 

Calderdale Openminds CAMHS 
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The cost of living factsheet at the end of the newsletter aims to provide 
you with information about the cost-of-living crisis and what this means for 
Calderdale. This crisis is everyone’s business with wider impacts being seen 
on education, employment, housing, crime and health and wellbeing. 

The Money and Wellbeing Information Centre is updated regularly to     
support residents and frontline workers with the latest local information. 
“Everybody is doing an amazing job in supporting the growing number of    
people who are facing financial hardship”. Councillor Jenny Lynn, Cabinet 
Member for Public Services & Communities, Calderdale Council.  

Cost of Living Factsheet for Frontline Workers in Calderdale 

https://openmindscamhs.org.uk


Cycling UK / Clean Wheels 
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Cycling UK are trying to encourage more people to dust off their bikes and get some exercise in the 
Great Outdoors.  

Clean Wheels have been chosen by Cycling UK to deliver a series of 10 FREE guided cycle rides in 
our area. 

Please see the poster for further details, it also has a QR code that will lead directly to the booking 
pages. This can also be reached via the following link. 

Cycling UK delivered by Clean Wheels Events | Eventbrite 

 

 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/cycling-uk-delivered-by-clean-wheels-53709844423


Page 11 

 

 

 



Page 12 

 

 

 


